
Field Update: Summer 2023 
Dear praying friends and family, 
                                                  

I’m excited to be able to share with you some of the things that has been happening here in 
Hörmannsdorf over the past few months.   We have started a new kids Bible study in Regensburg on 
Sunday evenings.   Our evening service is in Regensburg each week, but we’ve provided nothing for the 
children. That changed a few weeks ago and I am very excited about this new opportunity. The first week I 
only had 1 child, but there were 3 children the second week and 6 children last week. Praise the Lord!  We 
are focusing on learning Bible passages and are ‘Discovering the Bible’. Right now we are learning about 
how we got the Bible in our own languages (English/Deutsch). 


The new Preschool Sunday School is going well. Our  numbers fluctuate a lot during summer due to 
military block leave. 


I recently realized that a few of my children in the Preschool class and my Thursday evening Kid’s club 
weren’t really understanding much and so I have had to figure out how to teach the lesson in German as 
well as English. Meine Deutsch ist nicht sehr gut. :) Thankfully, I have several bi-lingual children who are 
helping me. 


Another new ministry starts August 14th.   We are having a week long kid’s day camp. I have 14 children 
signed up for this camp. Please pray that the camp will go well, that children will grow in the Lord and 
pray for the salvation of any child who has not yet received Christ as their Savior. 


I am currently in language school. I should be finished with the required part of my classes the first week 
of January. Please pray that I’ll be able to understand the grammar and memorize the articles. Die (the) der 
(the) and das (the).   Die is feminine, das is neutral, and der is masculine.   (Ex. The head is der kopf - 
masculine) So, I have to memorize every word with the correct article.  It’s not been easy so far. I did well 
on the first test. Praise the Lord!


I am currently at 92% of my support raised.   Please pray that it keeps going up.   At this point I am not 
planning to come back to complete deputation until the euro goes up and I’m not financially able to stay 
at 92%. Prayerfully by then, I will be at 100%. The last 4% came in from a family within Hohenfels Baptist 
Church that doesn’t want me to leave again. 


Thank you so much for your faithful prayer and financial support. I thank God for you, my partners in the 
ministry.






Prayer Requests:


• VBS

• Summer camp

• Language school

• 2 girls in my Junior church are asking about salvation

• Visitors 

• Aunt Betty’s family (she went to be with the Lord)

• Leslie Reed (uncle) salvation, health

• Bethany Carpenter (niece) due to give birth late August

• Hohenfels Baptist Church

• Support level to reach 100%


Thank you and God bless you. 

Lisa Kendrick


Missionary to the United States Military in Hohenfels, Germany
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